
Dear	Clarion	student:	
		
The	following	information	will	clarify	your	course	status	and	the	use	of	
D2L	course	shells.	
		
(1).	Posted	to	the	university	strike	information	page,	as	well	as	to	the	
main	page	of	the	D2L	site,	is	a	link	to	the	“course	status	list.”		Each	
course	listing	indicates	whether	it	is	“meeting”	or	“not	
meeting.”		Students	should	scroll	through	the	list	to	find	their	courses	
and	determine	if	they	are	meeting.		Students	should	still	attend	their	
Thursday	courses.		By	Friday	evening,	the	list	should	accurately	
indicate	all	of	the	courses	that	are	meeting	or	not	meeting,	including	
all	online	courses.	
		
(2).	Effective	immediately,	all	D2L	course	shells	have	been	activated	
for	students	to	continue	to	progress	in	their	work.		Faculty	may	have	
removed	some	materials	from	the	course	site;	however,	the	materials	
that	remain	are	available	for	students	to	use.		This	includes	online	
courses	as	well	as	any	D2L	sites	that	accompany	face-to-face	courses.	
		
You	should	check	the	status	page	at	least	once	each	day	(preferably	in	
the	evening).		In	addition,	while	you	may	suspect	a	course	may	not	be	
meeting,	you	should	still	attend	at	least	one	course	meeting	before	
you	are	officially	informed	that	a	course	may	not	be	meeting.	
		
Finally,	continue	to	check	your	university	e-mail	daily	for	
announcements	and	updates.	
		
Should	you	have	any	questions,	please	e-mail	strikeinfo@clarion.edu	
		
Sincerely,	
		
Dr.	Todd	Pfannestiel	
Interim	Provost	&	Vice-President	for	Academic	Affairs	


